THE HIGHLAND COUNCIL

The Environmental Assessment (Scotland) Act 2005 
DETERMINATION NOTICE AND STATEMENT OF REASONS
The Highland Council has determined in accordance with Section 8 (1) of the above act that a Strategic Environmental Assessment will not be required for the following document:

Sandown Development Brief
This notice is hereby known as ‘The Determination’.

Copies of the determination and screening report can be viewed at no cost at:
Planning and Development

The Highland Council

Glenurquhart Road

Inverness

IV3 5NX

Or viewed at www.highland.gov.uk/developmentplans
Statement of Reasons

Introduction
This paper sets out the reasons for Highland Council not carrying out an SEA on the Sandown Development Brief. 

Determination

It has been determined by the Highland Council, following advice from the Strategic Environmental Assessment Consultation Authorities (SEPA, SNH and Historic Scotland) that a Strategic Environmental Assessment is not required for the Sandown Development Brief. The individual consultation authorities’ responses to the SEA Screening Report can be viewed online at:

 http://www.highland.gov.uk/yourenvironment/planning/developmentplans/localplans/sandowndevelopmentbrief.htm
Statement of Reasons
This section sets out why the Council has determined that the Sandown Development Brief will not be subject to Strategic Environmental Assessment. The reasons are collated from information gathered during the screening process for the strategic environmental assessment and the responses to the screening from the consultation authorities. 

The reasons for not carrying out a full SEA can be summaries as follows:

· The development brief itself is unlikely to have significant environmental effects;

· The site itself has been subject to the Strategic Environmental Assessment process as part of production of the Highland-wide Local Development Plan and;
· The responses from each of the consultation authorities indicating that they do not anticipate any significant environmental effects.
